

PRAYER FORCE LETTER

Calling out to God for the ongoing ministry of Shoreline Church!

PRAYER FORCE GATHERING! At our last meeting we set this coming Sunday, January 12 to gather to pray and to encourage one another in our ministry of prayer! (Sunday, Jan. 12, 9-10 a.m. in the Team Room) Please drop me a message if you plan to attend. 517-294-0176 Pastor Bill

CHILDREN'S MINISTRY: Tracy Hartlage

Praise Report: Happy New Year!!! God is so good; we have seen Him repeatedly show up thru this past year. Thank you so much for your prayers on our behalf!

Prayer Targets:

- 1. Pray for continued unity amongst our team. We have a team that gets along well together, and we are like minded in serving the families of Shoreline.
- 2. We are looking for a few team members to join us in reaching Shoreline Kiddos for Jesus. Pray that we would find people willing to go deeper in their faith and get involved in ministry at Shoreline. We would like to add 2 elementary teachers, 3 elementary helpers and 1 PreK helper. We are also looking for subs to help on short notice.
- 3. Pray for continued guidance as we make plans for the best way to partner with parents and be active in helping them to grow children who know and love God, love people and get excited to share Jesus with their friends. We will be meeting Super Saturday weekend and want that time to honor God as we plan the year ahead.

Thank you for being a valuable part of Shoreline Kids. We could not do ministry the way we do without a team of prayers warriors standing with us. We appreciate you!

YOUTH MINISTRY: Callie Willoughby

Praise Report: We had one student baptized this last month, and had a great time building relationships at our NYEE(E) Parties!

Prayer Targets:

- 1. Pray for renewed energy and excitement as we enter the New Year after Christmas break.
- 2. Pray that those God wants to be a part of our Winter Retreat would take the initiative to sign up this month!
- 3. Pray for continued planning and logistics for this retreat, as we collaborate with other UB churches in the Midwest.
- 4. This time of year, there is a lot of sickness going around. Please pray for protection for our students, parents, and coaches.

TOTAL CHURCH MINISTRY: Bill Blue

Praise Report: 2 new Christians are currently being discipled! The Spirit's presence was obvious at our first Sunday Service of the year!

Prayer Requests:

- 1. For the Holy Spirit's direction and power in our first message series of this year, "Make the Church Great Again!"
- 2. Ask God to renew our/your passion to pray!



